
 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Position Name Mobile Email Address 

President John Jones 0419 113 065 jjones@netcon.net.au 

Secretary Robert Hansford                     0400 736 329 hansford.r@gmail.com 

Bulletin Alison Bacon 0417 562 952 eaglehawkrc.newsletter@gmail.com 

Treasurer Ron Payne 0419 946 994 ronald_payne1952@outlook.com  

R.I. President Mark Maloney   

District Governor Grant Hocking   

Assistant Governor Cliff Downey   

 March 18th March 25th April 1st 

Chair John Jones Rita O’Brien Dean Pearce 

Invocation Dean Pearce Doug Poole Carolyn Robinson 

Duties 
Leon Scott 
Les Dingfelder 

Alf Thorpe 
Geoff Adcock 

Charlie Cunneen 
Brian Fitzpatrick 

Fellowship 
Gary Frank 
Geoff Gallagher 

Doug Harrison 
Peter Houlden 

Walter Lourie 
Trevor Lock 

Bar 
Rod Hanson 
Geoff Adcock 

Alison Bacon 
Mick Costello 

Carolyn Robinson 
Graeme Lock 

Program 
Club Night –  
Board Meeting 

  

Dates for Your Diaries  

March 15
th

 CFA Catering 

March 16
th

/17
th

 BMFC Collection of Furtniture from Schools 

March 20
th

 BBQ – St. Josephs Primary School 

March 21
st

 Dahlia & Arts Procession 

March 27
th

/28
th

/29
th

 D9800 Conference at Ulumbarra Bendigo  

April 18
th

  Burra Bowl Trolls 2020 Wildlife Fire Relief Fundraiser – Skate Competition 

May 16
th

/17
th

 Great Aussie Camping Swap Meet 

June 7
th

 Chrysler Car Club BBQ 8am-1.30pm 

June 24
th

 RC Eaglehawk Changeover 

June 27
th

 D9800 Changeover 

eaglehawkrotary@gmail.com                                
www.facebook.com/eaglehawkrotaryclub 

www.eaglehawkrotary.org.au 
Club No 18317 

ABN 18279406625 
Chartered 8th August 1966.   
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Meet Wednesdays 
6.00pm for 6.30pm start  

at California Gully 
Mechanic’s Institute 

Eaglehawk. 

 

MARCH 
Birthdays  

1
st
 Alison Bacon 

2
nd

 Alf Thorpe 
5

th
 Lola Frank 

5
th

 Doug Harrison 
15

th
 Peter Ludeman 

18
th

 Joe Cogo 
26

th
 Ann Scott 

31
st
 Geoff Gallagher 

 
Inductions 

1
st
 Bill Slee (1975) 

10
th

 Leon Scott (1976) 
12

th
 Rod Hanson (2008) 

 
Anniversaries 

27
th

 Trevor & Marie Lock 
11

th
 Peter & Trudy Holden 

Requests to all Members 

 Apologies to John via text or email only prior to 10am on the 

Wednesday of the meeting 

mailto:jjones@netcon.net.au
mailto:hansford.r@gmail.com
mailto:eaglehawkrc.newsletter@gmail.com
mailto:ronald_payne1952@outlook.com
mailto:eaglehawkrotary@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/eaglehawkrotaryclub


 

 

 

 

 

President John’s Report 

 
Thank you to those who attended the presentation by Stephanie 
Woollard at the Star Cinema. She is an amazing young woman who 
has achieved so much and made such a large impact in Nepal and 
internationally, so much so that she has been recognised by the 
United Nations. 
 
Stephanie was very appreciative of the support of our club led by 
then IR Director Howard Osborne over a long period of time. In fact 
we are one of her earliest supporters. She also publicly 
acknowledged the generous support of PDG Gordon McKern 
throughout her personal and professional journey. 
 
A current priority is trying to resource three hundred scholarships for children in remote villages and this is 
an area I would like to support during end of year disbursements. 
 
On Sunday we have a catering commitment at the CFA Championships at the Dick Turner track at Lake 
Weeroona. Set up from 10:00 and serving lunch between 11:00 and 2:00. I will send a separate email to 
members to confirm support and there was an encouraging indication of support at our last meeting. 
 
Preparations are well in hand for the Dahlia & Arts Festival, as are arrangements for the District 
Conference. 
 
Next week we have a club meeting and Board meeting so Directors are asked to forward reports to 
Executive Support Director, Alison by Monday pm to allow for the production of an agenda. Thank you to 
Alison for helping out in this role following the resignation of Secretary Robert. 
 
We have a number of items to address in the course of the club meeting with a focus being on membership 
– an issue very relevant to all of us, and so your attendance and contributions to discussions will be greatly 
appreciated. 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

John P Jones, 
President 2019/2020 
 



 

 

 

 

 

Member’s Announcements –   

 
 
Mick Costello – 

The bowls teams have cracked the code – all we 
needed was Ron Payne!  Ron’s involvement lead 
to good wins for the Rotary 2 Team – even Rotary 
1 team managed to break the curse and prevent 
their opposition from an overall win of the night – 
apparently it was such a feat that we even scored 
a visit from the police (is that right Geoff 
Gallagher)! – so a good result all round.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Alison Bacon – 
We need volunteers to help serve 
donuts on the clubs Donut stand in 
Canterbury Park on the day of the 
Dahlia and Arts Procession.  A couple 
of members have indicated they may 
be available but if you could just 
confirm you are still able to help out by 
contacting Alison 
(alison@bendigo.com.au or 0417 
562952) please. 
 
 

   
 

 
 

 
 
John Jones – 
Bendigo Maubisse Friendship Committee furniture collection from local 
schools is happening at 4pm on both the 16th & 17th March (Monday and 
Tuesday coming).  Please contact President John if you are able to give a 
hand on either (or both) of these days. 
 

mailto:alison@bendigo.com.au


 

 

 

 

   
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Registrations close Friday 13
th
 March – get your tickets at - https://www.trybooking.com/BDPRN 

 

Conference Presenter Profiles – 

Tony Walker ASM is Chief Executive Officer of Ambulance 
Victoria. He is a Registered Paramedic with over three 
decades experience working in a range of senior clinical, 
operational and leadership roles within the ambulance sector. 
Over past five years Tony has led significant transformation at 
Ambulance Victoria to improve the health and wellbeing of 
their workforce and the response they provide to the 
community. Tony holds an adjunct appointment as Associate 
Professor in the College of Health and Biomedicine at Victoria 
University and is a Fellow of Paramedics Australasia, a Fellow 
of the Australian Institute of Managers and Leaders, and a 
Board Director of the Emergency Services Foundation, the 
Australasian Council of Ambulance Authorities and the 
Prostate Cancer Foundation of Australia. Tony is a recipient of 
the Ambulance Service Medal (ASM) for his contribution to the 
development of ambulance services at a state and national 
level and has also been awarded the National Heart 
Foundation President’s Award and the Australian 
Resuscitation Council Medal for his significant contributions to 
improving cardiovascular health and resuscitation practice and 
outcomes. 

 

Zoe Daniel - The media affects us every day, It 

influences the way we think and live. What’s it like 

to be on the front line, listening, questioning and 

getting the facts to tell a story to millions of people? 

  

Zoe Daniel has been Australian Broadcasting 

Corporation’s United States of America Bureau 

Chief based in Washington since December 2015. 

  

Zoe was ABC's South East Asia Correspondent from 

2009-2013 and Africa Correspondent from 2005 

until 2007. Zoe co-hosted the international news 

program “The World” on ABC News 24 and 

“Australia Plus”. 

  

Commencing her career with ABC Rural, Zoe is the 

author of Storyteller, a personal insight into her life 

as a foreign correspondent, as well as juggling a 

family. Zoe will share with us her insights and 

experiences having reported on two USA administrations under President Obama and Trump. 

  

You’ll be inspired by Zoe’s humility and determination to communicate the stories that matter and her love 

of the people and their characteristics that make up our diverse and often complicated world. 

https://www.trybooking.com/BDPRN


 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
  



 

 

 

 

 
  



 

 

 

 

 


